
 

  

CONFERENCE NEWS  

Together in Spirit - January 30, 2025 

 

  

 

  

FAITHFUL MOMENTS 

Rev. Dr. Tony Clark, Conference Minister  

 

Last week I joined folks from our churches in Missoula and Helena at a 

climate advocacy day at the capitol rotunda in Helena. Speakers included 

Native American elders and high school and college age youth and young 

adults. Under the beautiful dome as their voices bounced and echoed off the 

hard impervious surfaces, they spoke of generations back to time 



immemorial and generations far into the future. They spoke of land and 

water. They spoke of hope and change. I drove back to Billings through the 

Helena National Forest, feeling blessed by the natural beauty and buoyed by 

the speakers’ words. 

 

This week I have been in conversations planning advocacy days for 

Conference Ministers in Washington, D.C., as well as a faithful response to 

Yellowstone County commissioners who offered the Metra as a detention 

center for undocumented migrants facing deportation. I signed an 

ecumenical letter from denominational leaders calling for mercy toward 

immigrants. One of the questions underlying these conversations has been, 

“How do we assure people that they are beloved of God, that we see them, 

and that we pray for their safety?” 

 

As late January turns to early February, I am in the midst of planning for 

faithful and effective moments in ministry in our Conference. With a very 

uncertain future, I am putting events into my calendar, hoping that life will 

not be interrupted as we continue to carry our covenant forward. This year I 

am focusing on the vitality of the three C’s of our life together: Clergy, 

Congregations, and the Conference. I am in conversations on clergy support 

and professional development, best practices for congregational vitality, and 

what holds us together as a Conference without a church camp to bring us 

together. We will publish updated Conference salary guidelines, hold a 

leadership retreat to vision forward, install me as settled Conference 

Minister, and meet for the Conference Annual Meeting in Missoula in early 

October. Even in the throes of governmental chaos, I am praying for God’s 

presence in our planning. 

 

Here are a few “hold the dates” in the life of our Conference: 

 

• February 28 Clergy Annual Review forms due to Conference Office 

• May 9-10 Leadership Retreat in Helena 



• June 7 Installation of Conference Minister (place TBA) 

• August 6-7 Ecotheology professional development for clergy 

 

I am keeping all of our churches and clergy in prayer. If you are planning a 

faithful response or a congregational celebration, I’d love to be invited to be 

with you. Let me know how I might be present and how the entire 

Conference can support you in your ministry. 

 

Peace,  

Pastor Tony 

 
  

 

 

 

   

 

 

https://cvlnv9fbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-6jy-KaHPBCPq7dNizkn-1qQDsHPJOGA_54JRCfoV2i36yvTOcFNrT3vdcrCfaaKlkVJQguQhTxSXLf1gxRVZA8F4jpHY6IlsW_PnacjOZ9B5yvnvM3xwTc41IQomW9xtlNnzkZRi-bWMBIZXnteBymsCz77UOFzWCz3bPdFStHi6YhdHCccXHq82LerqB-Y4_1XLcTyHh6ofOd2ROcH64Ny9VKYtQM4dw5pI_YqqCgoogc8b_7PbA==&c=yvuCzVHW-RXjz5OtQhl76g8hxCH9mn7BGzfLNGnK_FH8sqsuwDtW-Q==&ch=GHYrsdbjXl5bTtoNjVsvYMn2XQuhDL5wgceQXaj_4-uq_PElyfJ4wQ==


 

  

 

  

https://cvlnv9fbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-6jy-KaHPBCPq7dNizkn-1qQDsHPJOGA_54JRCfoV2i36yvTOcFNrU3C6caqeOzLV83mhiv_WlP8ImFbGVX7RUl698Bd0_UOKZgwu-MJWgIfbpVF4XPWFb7zToC5apD00OXVQFJjfdE19J81Lb0c-GP7wt1oz-ui8z-SXKjZZYAb-cyhOFHjwjhtSy6BTVc4BF2oAMD8a3nNRrRO8dDhM24ToIZYVkZciOSRh4FMa8GiOhvSSEJaYA==&c=yvuCzVHW-RXjz5OtQhl76g8hxCH9mn7BGzfLNGnK_FH8sqsuwDtW-Q==&ch=GHYrsdbjXl5bTtoNjVsvYMn2XQuhDL5wgceQXaj_4-uq_PElyfJ4wQ==


 

  

https://cvlnv9fbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-6jy-KaHPBCPq7dNizkn-1qQDsHPJOGA_54JRCfoV2i36yvTOcFNrZ1W3-_PfZSuh7Co1aNJPYCiqxsMy7qz2ndUvBjfQzMqfeeD8q643CWlkLaGNQIREEwJsTGhwoeWZjUMafWa1qftkAELasQnflL1Fo-o3c6F4bT9OGKIbFxFZxG_cmP-P2DLDvfsQmS3hDWOm2MZxO_Im8gWr8v4JA==&c=yvuCzVHW-RXjz5OtQhl76g8hxCH9mn7BGzfLNGnK_FH8sqsuwDtW-Q==&ch=GHYrsdbjXl5bTtoNjVsvYMn2XQuhDL5wgceQXaj_4-uq_PElyfJ4wQ==


 

  

 

  

https://cvlnv9fbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-6jy-KaHPBCPq7dNizkn-1qQDsHPJOGA_54JRCfoV2i36yvTOcFNrXo6VY2bpwgdd0U9_LEjetsDSJaDzzFb3W04AUWqslJaAn2KiCxrzsoMOuunp0iutx_1pVi4P7atvXaxOIsyXpKMEOPRnzqbaRnY2zTe0mFBLGLV-2OkSZZcD-mePK0CP0P7ywG7Mudbq3ZB1cj3lno=&c=yvuCzVHW-RXjz5OtQhl76g8hxCH9mn7BGzfLNGnK_FH8sqsuwDtW-Q==&ch=GHYrsdbjXl5bTtoNjVsvYMn2XQuhDL5wgceQXaj_4-uq_PElyfJ4wQ==


  

OCWM Basic Support Resources 

 

This resource highlights work being done in 

the national setting which is supported by 

Our Church’s Wider Mission Basic Support.  

 

Help tell the story of how OCWM Basic 

Support strengthens local congregations. 

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

 

COMMON GOOD MISSOULA 

 

Billings friends, 

 

This is short notice but our organizing body, Common 

Good Missoula helped to pen a bill HB306 that will get a hearing on Friday in 

the House Taxation committee. This bill would give a non-refundable tax 

credit to landlords who rent at 110% of fair market rate or below. It 

reduces the tax burden on them and incentivized more affordable 

rentals. Would any of you know a landlord or have folks who might want to 

testify, or perhaps yourself on Zoom? Denise Baum is carrying the bill. 

 

Thanks for considering! 

 

John Lund (he/him) 

 

 

 

https://cvlnv9fbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-6jy-KaHPBCPq7dNizkn-1qQDsHPJOGA_54JRCfoV2i36yvTOcFNrXo6VY2bpwgdZNPWQmQXp20N-mHyRFAl1TVZuylqxlXChh9E7fNNBcuhrY9PvSfDhsNeTTgFwyFI5hnKTxBsyiJwqcZPA2_-OqeQklWHtX53r8rmAA4TcAGnoxXkyCvKPUT4Heo5tc-sw_zM_5dWXNqynaxQJum5bWlF8jddVWPQNf3t8P2x6JwCGzdJgqeRSDx6rowIevTQLTnWh14MOnTilNiThfsVug==&c=yvuCzVHW-RXjz5OtQhl76g8hxCH9mn7BGzfLNGnK_FH8sqsuwDtW-Q==&ch=GHYrsdbjXl5bTtoNjVsvYMn2XQuhDL5wgceQXaj_4-uq_PElyfJ4wQ==
https://cvlnv9fbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-6jy-KaHPBCPq7dNizkn-1qQDsHPJOGA_54JRCfoV2i36yvTOcFNrXo6VY2bpwgde_2HDh_cJ9xag9Zqtz7NJAXe3o5hqZO6ZwxHqsOsgj4eLqrhDbUvBLZ6F9cSRkgMrZ--Cnu44UDMQKYHMHcP2C86r_H2eF4AGHEKRx-xeR9ZznYRxNg6JifYhB7FP3wMD3uo-4LFwDsCFWafiNSF_PSGKMtHPpBu1IMi-xW69K543btFIYju4w==&c=yvuCzVHW-RXjz5OtQhl76g8hxCH9mn7BGzfLNGnK_FH8sqsuwDtW-Q==&ch=GHYrsdbjXl5bTtoNjVsvYMn2XQuhDL5wgceQXaj_4-uq_PElyfJ4wQ==
https://cvlnv9fbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-6jy-KaHPBCPq7dNizkn-1qQDsHPJOGA_54JRCfoV2i36yvTOcFNrXo6VY2bpwgde_2HDh_cJ9xag9Zqtz7NJAXe3o5hqZO6ZwxHqsOsgj4eLqrhDbUvBLZ6F9cSRkgMrZ--Cnu44UDMQKYHMHcP2C86r_H2eF4AGHEKRx-xeR9ZznYRxNg6JifYhB7FP3wMD3uo-4LFwDsCFWafiNSF_PSGKMtHPpBu1IMi-xW69K543btFIYju4w==&c=yvuCzVHW-RXjz5OtQhl76g8hxCH9mn7BGzfLNGnK_FH8sqsuwDtW-Q==&ch=GHYrsdbjXl5bTtoNjVsvYMn2XQuhDL5wgceQXaj_4-uq_PElyfJ4wQ==
https://cvlnv9fbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-6jy-KaHPBCPq7dNizkn-1qQDsHPJOGA_54JRCfoV2i36yvTOcFNrXo6VY2bpwgdZNPWQmQXp20N-mHyRFAl1TVZuylqxlXChh9E7fNNBcuhrY9PvSfDhsNeTTgFwyFI5hnKTxBsyiJwqcZPA2_-OqeQklWHtX53r8rmAA4TcAGnoxXkyCvKPUT4Heo5tc-sw_zM_5dWXNqynaxQJum5bWlF8jddVWPQNf3t8P2x6JwCGzdJgqeRSDx6rowIevTQLTnWh14MOnTilNiThfsVug==&c=yvuCzVHW-RXjz5OtQhl76g8hxCH9mn7BGzfLNGnK_FH8sqsuwDtW-Q==&ch=GHYrsdbjXl5bTtoNjVsvYMn2XQuhDL5wgceQXaj_4-uq_PElyfJ4wQ==
https://cvlnv9fbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-6jy-KaHPBCPq7dNizkn-1qQDsHPJOGA_54JRCfoV2i36yvTOcFNrXo6VY2bpwgde_2HDh_cJ9xag9Zqtz7NJAXe3o5hqZO6ZwxHqsOsgj4eLqrhDbUvBLZ6F9cSRkgMrZ--Cnu44UDMQKYHMHcP2C86r_H2eF4AGHEKRx-xeR9ZznYRxNg6JifYhB7FP3wMD3uo-4LFwDsCFWafiNSF_PSGKMtHPpBu1IMi-xW69K543btFIYju4w==&c=yvuCzVHW-RXjz5OtQhl76g8hxCH9mn7BGzfLNGnK_FH8sqsuwDtW-Q==&ch=GHYrsdbjXl5bTtoNjVsvYMn2XQuhDL5wgceQXaj_4-uq_PElyfJ4wQ==


Pastor, University Congregational Church - Missoula 

406-543-6952 

 

Montana HB306 

https://legiscan.com/MT/bill/HB306/2025 

 

  

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

https://cvlnv9fbb.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-6jy-KaHPBCPq7dNizkn-1qQDsHPJOGA_54JRCfoV2i36yvTOcFNrTg3VtbMX8A9pUwBS9oJpUEq3Us-_n2EYr3VFTppFw82-OoWgG51HNZI9cKtxd06kx3UY2nzWz-dQfZ5zycg8_utsp3NQ51DRYqCJTh_c-2T2KMY-HMniwfmTdMA0oT8SA==&c=yvuCzVHW-RXjz5OtQhl76g8hxCH9mn7BGzfLNGnK_FH8sqsuwDtW-Q==&ch=GHYrsdbjXl5bTtoNjVsvYMn2XQuhDL5wgceQXaj_4-uq_PElyfJ4wQ==

